
[Delivery Method - via e-mail] July 25, 2023 

Alan Mayberry 
Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590  
alan.mayberry@dot.gov 

Re: Docket Number PHMSA 2021-0019- Tennessee Gas Pipeline Interstate Gas Company, LLC. Withdrawal of Special 
Permit 

Dear Mr. Mayberry: 

On August 4, 2022, PHMSA granted a special permit (Docket No. PHMSA-2021-0019) waiving compliance of 49 CFR 
192.611(a) and (d), 192.619(a), and 192.5 for one (1) segment, KM Segment 609. TGP appreciates PHMSA’s consideration and 
grant of Special Permit PHMSA-2021-0019. 

Rather than implementing the conditions of special permit (Docket No. PHMSA-2021-0019), TGP has chosen to replace the 
special permit segment. The appropriate valve section of the 500-3 pipeline will be taken out of service prior to the compliance 
date of August 4, 2023. The pipe segment replacement project has a scheduled completion date of September 15, 2023. TGP no 
longer requests that compliance with 49 CFR 192.611(a) and (d), 192.619(a), and 192.5 be waived on KM Segment 609. 
Condition 18 of PHMSA-2021-0019 requires the submittal of an executive certification within 12 months of the grant of the 
special permit. TGP is hereby requesting that PHSMA-2021-0019 be closed and withdrawn in lieu of submittal of the executive 
certification. 

Please respond with comment or approval. 

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (713) 369-9443 or email me at 
Jaime_Hernandez@kindermorgan.com.  

Regards, 

Jaime Hernandez 
Director – Engineering, Codes & Standards 

CC: Mr. James Urisko  
Director, PHMSA Southern Region 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
230 Peachtree St NW, Suite 2100 
Atlanta, GA 30303 

Ms. Mary McDaniel  
Acting Director, PHMSA Engineering and Research  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
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Jaime Hernandez 
Director – Engineering, Codes & Standards 

 
CC: Mr. James Urisko  

Director, PHMSA Southern Region 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration  
230 Peachtree St NW, Suite 2100 
Atlanta, GA 30303 

 
Ms. Mary McDaniel  
Acting Director, PHMSA Engineering and Research  
U.S. Department of Transportation 
Pipeline and Hazardous Materials Safety Administration  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 
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